
Conservation Commission

February 9, 2012

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Wayne Elliott, Mary Ahlgren and Steve Ober

Open
At 7:10, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of December 8, 2011, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor. 

Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that the surveying by Sabourn Surveying is complete on Dr. True Road lot.  Their report includes comments such as some boundary markers have been moved and debris on this lot, a septic of abutter and a driveway of an abutter etc.  Chair Crosby will report this to Bob Veloski and have this brought to the BOS and let them decide what to do next.  The bill for this survey  was submitted for payment in the amount of $2,282.  Chair Crosby also reported that Jon Martin questioned the work he had done on the lot by I93 as it appeared his work was over-blazed, TML 9.107.  After discussion, it was decided that this lot was recently sold at auction as one of the lots on the town warrant last year.  

Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that he contacted Lepene Surveying for them to bid on doing this surveying work with no response.  Chair Crosby will contact Sabourn, Johnson and Resource Management for survey quotes.

Dion property update


Chair Crosby reported that the Dion’s are still waiting for some sort of partial release for the property.  Warren Lake has spoken to them however not present tonight for an update as well as the Dion’s were invited and were not in attendance this evening.  The deadline for this information is slated for March 8, 2012 our next regular meeting.  

Earth Day

Nothing discussed

Willett offer


Chair Crosby reported that Mr. Johnson hired to do the surveying has been working with Mr. Willett and Hal Graham for trail construction and development.

New Business
Budget for FY2013, Katy reviewed the budget was submitted to the budget committee as level funded from FY 12. Mary Ahlgren made a Motion to approve the Conservation Commission budget of $1,638, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.  

Correspondence


Reviewed/filed

Adjourn


At 7:57pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 


